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Protocol for members of the public wishing to report on meetings of the London Borough of Havering 
 
Members of the public are entitled to report on meetings of Council, Committees and Cabinet, except in 
circumstances where the public have been excluded as permitted by law. 
 
Reporting means:- 
 

 filming, photographing or making an audio recording of the proceedings of the meeting; 

 using any other means for enabling persons not present to see or hear proceedings at a meeting as it 
takes place or later; or 

 reporting or providing commentary on proceedings at a meeting, orally or in writing, so that the report or 
commentary is available as the meeting takes place or later if the person is not present. 

 
Anyone present at a meeting as it takes place is not permitted to carry out an oral commentary or report. This is 
to prevent the business of the meeting being disrupted. 
 
Anyone attending a meeting is asked to advise Democratic Services staff on 01708 433076 that they wish to 
report on the meeting and how they wish to do so. This is to enable employees to guide anyone choosing to 
report on proceedings to an appropriate place from which to be able to report effectively. 
 
Members of the public are asked to remain seated throughout the meeting as standing up and walking around 
could distract from the business in hand. 
 
 

What is Overview & Scrutiny? 
Each local authority is required by law to establish an overview and scrutiny function to 
support and scrutinise the Council’s executive arrangements. Each overview and scrutiny sub-
committee has its own remit as set out in the terms of reference but they each meet to 
consider issues of local importance.  
 
The sub-committees have a number of key roles: 
 

1. Providing a critical friend challenge to policy and decision makers. 

 

2. Driving improvement in public services. 

 

3. Holding key local partners to account. 

 

4. Enabling the voice and concerns to the public. 

 

 

The sub-committees consider issues by receiving information from, and questioning, Cabinet 

Members, officers and external partners to develop an understanding of proposals, policy and 

practices. They can then develop recommendations that they believe will improve 

performance, or as a response to public consultations. These are considered by the Overview 

and Scrutiny Board and if approved, submitted for a response to Council, Cabinet and other 

relevant bodies. 

  

 

Sub-Committees will often establish Topic Groups to examine specific areas in much greater 

detail. These groups consist of a number of Members and the review period can last for 
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anything from a few weeks to a year or more to allow the Members to comprehensively 

examine an issue through interviewing expert witnesses, conducting research or undertaking 

site visits. Once the topic group has finished its work it will send a report to the Sub-Committee 

that created it and will often suggest recommendations for the Overview and Scrutiny Board to 

pass to the Council’s Executive. 

Terms of Reference: 
 
Scrutiny of NHS Bodies under the Council’s Health Scrutiny function 
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AGENDA ITEMS 
 
1 ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 
 Details of the arrangements in case of fire or other events that might require the 

meeting room or building’s evacuation will be announced.  
 

2 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENT  OF SUBSTITUTE 
MEMBERS  

 
 (if any) – receive. 

 

3 DISCLOSURE OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS  

 
 Members are invited to disclose any interests in any of the items on the agenda at this 

point of the meeting. Members may still declare an interest in an item at any time prior 
to the consideration of the matter.  
 

4 MINUTES (Pages 1 - 8) 

 
 To agree as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 28 April 2015 

(attached) and to authorise the Chairman to sign them.  
 

5 PRIMARY CARE STRATEGY  

 
 To receive a presentation from the Primary Care Improvement Director, BHR Clinical 

Commissioning Groups on the Primary Care Strategy and GP workforce issues in 
Havering. 
 

6 HAVERING ACCESS HUBS AND WEEKEND GP PROVISION  

 
 Dr Dan Weaver, Chair, Havering GP Federation will update the Sub-Committee on 

out of hours and weekend GP provision in Havering. 
 

7 JOINT HEALTH OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE NOMINATIONS (Pages 

9 - 12) 
 
 Report attached.  

 

8 APPOINTMENTS CANCELLATION TOPIC GROUP (Pages 13 - 14) 

 
 Members are invited to discuss what areas they would like to cover at the next 

meeting of the appointments cancellation topic group, scheduled for Tuesday 28 July 
at 6 pm. Data from Barking, Havering and Redbridge University Hospitals NHS Trust 
is attached as an aid to discussions.  
 

9 COMMITTEE'S FUTURE WORK PROGRAMME (Pages 15 - 16) 

 
 Draft work programme attached for discussion and amendment.  
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10 URGENT BUSINESS  

 
 To consider any items in respect of which the Chairman is of the opinion, by means of 

special circumstances which shall be specified in the minutes, that the item should be 
considered as a matter of urgency. 
 

 
  

 
 

Andrew Beesley 
Committee Administration Manager
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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

HEALTH OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY SUB-COMMITTEE 
Havering Town Hall 

28 April 2015 (7.00  - 9.35 pm) 
 
 
Present: 
 
Councillors Nic Dodin (Chairman), Dilip Patel (Vice-Chair), Patricia Rumble, 
Jason Frost and Alex Donald (substituting for Councillor Gillian Ford).  
 
Ian Buckmaster, Director, Healthwatch Havering was also present. 
 
Health officers present: 
Caroline O’Donnell and Pippa Ward, North East London NHS Foundation Trust 
(NELFT) 
Steve Russell, Barking, Havering and Redbridge University Hospitals NHS Trust 
(BHRUT) 
Peter Stremes, St Francis Hospice 
 
 
 
 
 
46 ANNOUNCEMENTS  

 
The Chairman gave details of the arrangements in case of fire or other 
event that may require evacuation of the meeting room.  
 

47 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND ANNOUNCEMENT  OF SUBSTITUTE 
MEMBERS  
 
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Gillian Ford. 
Councillor Alex Donald substituted. 
 
Apologies were also received from Dr Susan Milner, Interim Director of 
Public Health.   
 

48 DISCLOSURES OF PECUNIARY INTEREST  
 
There were no disclosures of interest. 
 

49 MINUTES  
 
It was agreed that under minute 39 – Havering Mind – Transfer of Mental 
Health Services that the third sentence of the fifth paragraph should be 
amended to read ‘The CCG had agreed to provide £60,000 of bridge 
funding to allow Havering MIND clients to continue to access services such 
as peer support groups’. 

Public Document Pack

Page 1

Agenda Item 4



Health Overview & Scrutiny Sub-
Committee, 28 April 2015 

 

2M 

 

 
The minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 19 March 2015  
were otherwise agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
 

50 BHRUT IMPROVEMENT PLAN  
 
The BHRUT Deputy Chief Executive explained that, following the Trust 
being placed in special measures in December 2013, an improvement plan 
was now one year into operation. 
 
In terms of leadership and organisational development, a new Trust Board 
and Executive team had been in place from November 2014. A Chief Nurse 
was currently being advertised for. Interviews for the position had been 
previously held twice but an appointment not made as it was felt important 
to secure the correct person. The Acting Chief Nurse role was currently 
being covered by the Trust Director of Midwifery. A Board development 
programme was in place and structure charts of the Trust could be shared 
with the Sub-Committee. Work was in progress with the Council to attract 
more people to BHRUT, including advertising some BHRUT jobs on the 
Council website. A jobs fair for ED nurses had also recently been held. 
 
The outpatients call centre was now answering 95% of calls compared to 
48% previously although it was accepted that more work was needed on 
this. Phone numbers still needed to be changed on some appointment 
letters. The call answer times on the Trust switchboard were also still too 
long on occasions. It was accepted that direct hospital phone numbers 
should be publicised better and more use made of modern phone 
technology. 
 
Appointment cancellations had been greatly reduced and in particular there 
were now only very few instances of multiple appointment cancellations. 
This had been done by more rigorous application of staff rules concerning 
booking of leave etc. It was also planned to offer patients more choice of 
appointment times. Patient pagers had also been introduced meaning 
patients could wait elsewhere in the hospital should a clinic be running late. 
 
Other initiatives had included a four-day training course for reception staff 
and the introduction of a new uniform, developed by staff. It was accepted 
however that a lot of work remained to reduce waiting times for a first 
outpatient appointment.  
 
On patient experience, 3,000 BHRUT staff had undergone training around 
the causes of Sepsis and this had reduced outbreaks of the condition at the 
hospital. New nursing documentation that was more simple and concise had 
been introduced and a version for short-stay patients was also being 
developed. Work to make wards more dementia friendly had included the 
purchase of reminiscence pods and the introductions of menus with food 
that was easier to eat and did not require cutlery to consume.  
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It was accepted that more progress was needed with clinical governance 
and there needed to better learning from serious incidents. The Trust was 
working with the Good Governance Institute to improve this. 
 
Work with partners on patient flows had included the introduction of a Joint 
Assessment and Discharge Team as well as the Majors Lite area and 
having local GPs working in the Urgent Care Centre. There was a new 
Elders Receiving Unit at Queen’s and geriatricians now worked in A&E, 
allowing some admissions to hospital to be avoided. 
 
Around 93% of A&E patients were now treated within four hours. This had 
proved challenging to maintain over the winter period and it was accepted 
that overall targets for the ‘four hour rule’ were still not being met. This was 
principally due to there not being sufficient A&E consultants available out of 
hours. More patients were however now getting hospital beds within four 
hours of admission. 
 
There remained workforce issues at the Trust although more A&E middle 
grade doctors had been recruited. The Trust’s recruitment process and ‘time 
to hire’ measure had been streamlined which it was hoped would aid 
recruitment. Around 95% of Health Care Assistant posts were now filled with 
permanent staff, a significant improvement on the previous position. The 
Deputy Chief Executive accepted however that the Trust needed to do 
further work to improve its recruitment and related workforce issues. 
 
BHRUT had received announced and unannounced inspections from the 
Care Quality Commission (CQC) in March 2015. The Trust expected to 
receive an initial report in the next two weeks with the final CQC report to 
follow. A quality summit would be held, possibly in June. The outcomes of 
the report could be that the Trust was taken out of special measures 
immediately, after a further period of time or continued in special measures. 
The Trust Deputy Chief Executive felt that coming out of special measures 
would help the Trust’s recruitment but also felt it was important that the 
improvements the Trust had made were recognised. 
 
The reputation of the Trust in some areas was improving which had helped 
with recruitment. Other Trusts had come to see how BHRUT worked and 
better word of mouth helped with e.g. the recent recruitment of 25 more 
nurses to the ED. It was felt however that the perception of the Trust by 
junior doctors still required improvement. The consultant recruitment 
process had been changed and these posts would only now be filled if 
candidates were thought to be suitable.  
 
It was confirmed that there was a zero tolerance policy at Board level to 
patients abusing staff. If however the abuse was due to the patient’s 
condition, staff would also be trained in conflict resolution. If abuse was not 
directly related to a patient’s condition, they would be written to by the Trust 
and could be refused all but emergency treatment.  
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The Deputy Chief Executive accepted that people were waiting too long to 
have blood tests and felt that more blood tests should be carried out in the 
community. Work was in progress with the GP Federation to have more 
blood tests take place in local facilities. There was no overall target time for 
a maximum wait for a blood test. It was felt more phlebotomists were 
needed at the hospital but equally that most blood tests could be carried out 
away from the hospital site. There was also no alternative site within 
Queen’s Hospital where blood tests could be carried out. 
  
The Urgent Care Centre now saw 110-120 people per day (compared to 80 
previously) and it was clarified that the Centre had its own reception desk 
but not a separate entrance. Registration was needed at the main A&E 
reception although treatment would be carried out at the Urgent Care 
Centre and it was accepted that this may need to be communicated better 
to NHS 111.  
 
The Deputy Chief Executive agreed that there were still delays in delivering 
discharge medication to patients. Some discharge prescriptions were now 
written up the day before a patient’s discharge was expected and a 
dispensary operating at ward level was now being piloted.  
 
Members reported that some people had missed appointments at Queen’s 
Hospital as they had been unable to find a parking space. The Deputy Chief 
Executive understood that the Trust had secured some further off-site 
parking that would be used for staff, freeing up more parking for patients 
and visitors. Details of the location of this would be provided.  
 
The Sub-Committee was pleased with the good reputation of Queen’s 
Hospital for stroke and neurology services and that it had not received any 
negative reports on these areas.  
 
The Deputy Chief Executive agreed that patients should always leave 
hospital with a discharge summary. More work was needed on these 
however and he noted reports that patients were often discharged back to 
care homes with no discharge summaries or other notes to explain what 
treatment had been received etc.  
 
The Sub-Committee NOTED the presentation.  
 
  
    
 
 

51 NELFT - LONDON ROAD SITE  
 
NELFT officers explained that the Acorn Centre in London Road, Romford 
had been established as a centre to provide specialist children’s services. 
Services had previously been provided from 13 different locations but were 
now concentrated at the London Road hub. A virtual tour of the centre had 
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been produced to assist children who may be nervous about attending and 
this would be available on the NELFT website. 
 
Services had moved into the new centre in February 2015 and this would 
include CAMHS initial assessments for new service users. Existing CAMHS 
service users would continue to be seen at the existing NELFT sites. 
 
Initial feedback regarding the Acorn Centre had been positive with service 
users liking a receptionist being on duty, it being easier to contact staff and 
the centre being easier to get to for most people. Murals had been placed 
on walls at the centre and NELFT was also investigating options to provide 
further car parking spaces. Feedback from parent groups such as Add-Up 
and Us Mums had also been mainly positive. 
  
The Acorn Centre had allowed services to be redesigned so that mental and 
physical health pathways for children could be integrated. A single point of 
referral was being launched on 1 May whereby appropriate clinicians could 
be immediately assigned to a case.  
 
Non-clinical areas had been kept to a minimum in the building. Staff had 
been given mobile Toughbook computers and so did not require permanent 
desk space. Staff from different areas were learning from each other now 
that they were working in the same building. There was also a large training 
area in the new building.  
 
Meetings could now be held on site with therapists and doctors. Joint 
children’s clinics with orthotics and the wheelchair service could also be run 
from the Acorn Centre.   
 
Toys and dolls houses were available for children visiting the Centre which 
was also equipped with a gym including hoist equipment for children with 
disabilities. Test and assessment markers had been permanently inlaid into 
the floor of consulting areas.  
 
It was conformed that a proposal to establish a charitable enterprise would 
be taken to the next NELFT executive management team.  
 
There were four full-time paediatricians at the Acorn Centre and Members 
had held discussions with medical staff during their recent visit to the site. 
An official opening of the Centre would take place in June to which 
Councillors would be invited.  
 
It was accepted that some people found the location of the Acorn Centre 
difficult to get to although services were also still provided from alternative 
NELFT buildings. Many children were also seen within their school 
environments.  There was only one bus route running along London Road 
although only a minority of service users went to the Acorn Centre by public 
transport. Officers would update the Sub-Committee on any problems 
reported re access or transport. 
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The Sub-Committee wished NELFT well with the Acorn Centre and it was 
AGREED that an update on progress with the Centre be taken in 6-9 
months.    
 
  
 

52 SCRUTINY OF BREAST CANCER SERVICES  
 
The BHRUT Deputy Chief Executive explained that the facilities at Victoria 
Hospital in Romford were no longer fit for purpose and £500,000 had 
therefore been invested on a new breast care centre of excellence at King 
George Hospital. This was due to open in stages over the two weeks from 
19 May.  
 
Patients had been involved in the design of the new centre which was 
located in the refurbished Elm ward of King George Hospital. The new 
centre would have ultrasound, mammograms and consulting rooms on the 
same site. Offices for specialist radiographers etc would also be located at 
the centre. Breast screening services would also continue to take place at 
Harold Wood clinic. 
 
Work was in progress between BHRUT and Transport for London to 
improve transport links to BHRUT hospitals. The new facility at King George 
would have better car parking facilities, improved disabled access and 
longer opening hours (8 am – 8 pm). The Deputy Chief Executive would 
confirm if enhancements further improving the accuracy of mammogram 
machines would be available at the new unit. The Trust was also 
considering the purchase of an OSNA machine which could test the 
cancerous impact on lymph nodes whilst breast surgery was in progress. 
 
It was AGREED to seek to arrange a visit by the Sub-Committee to the new 
centre, preferably before it opened to the public.  
 
The mobile screening unit would continue to operate and it would be 
confirmed if this unit now used digital mammography machines. The 
national standard for the time in which a patient should receive the results of 
a mammogram would also be confirmed. Additional capacity had been built 
into the unit at King George to cope with demand and it would be confirmed 
if the unit was fully staffed.  
 
It was suggested that an existing staff bus link between Queen’s and King 
George Hospitals could be opened for use by patients needing to travel 
between the two hospitals. 
 
The Sub-Committee NOTED the position.   
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53 HEALTHWATCH HAVERING  
 

1. Urgent Care Survey 
 
A director of Healthwatch Havering explained that a recent survey 
conducted by Healthwatch in 10 local GP practices had shown a large 
majority of respondents had indicated they would be interested in using an 
alternative out of hours care service, even if this was not based at their own 
surgery. A slightly smaller number (though still a large majority) were 
content for their patient notes to be shared with an out of hours GP. 
 

2. Dying Matters Week 
 
It was explained that Dying Matters Week was a national event taking place 
between 18 and 23 May. End of life care was a priority for Healthwatch 
Havering who felt that people should be allowed to die at home where 
possible, if that was what they chose. It was felt that it may not always be 
necessary to admit a dying person to hospital and Healthwatch Havering 
wished to see every care home operating a gold standard of end of life care.  
 
The Director of PR and Communications at St Francis Hospice explained 
that Dying Matters Week aimed to get people to talk more openly about 
dying and make their wishes known. The week’s events would be run locally 
by the Dying Matters Coalition which included the hospice, BHRUT, 
Havering Clinical Commissioning Group, Healthwatch and local funeral 
directors and solicitors.  
 
Only 36% of adults had written a will and fewer than this had recorded their 
wishes around their death, should they be unable to communicate these at 
the time. The theme of Dying Matters Week – Talk-Plan-Live aimed to get 
people to discuss these issues more with their loved ones.  
 
Advice would be given during the week on starting conversations 
concerning death and a themed bus would be in Romford Market on two 
occasions during this period. Appropriate material would also be displayed 
at Queen’s and King George Hospitals and local solicitors would operate 
free seminars on will writing and related issues such as a lasting power of 
attorney. 
 
It was noted that 60% of people would prefer to die at home rather than in 
hospital and that 20% of hospital beds were occupied by patients who were 
dying. It was agreed that health professionals also needed to be better at 
talking about death.  
 
Some 85% of St Francis Hospice patients were seen at home rather than in 
the hospice itself and many of those who were treated in the hospice were 
able to return to their homes. The hospice also ran a 24-hour palliative care 
helpline for primary care staff. It was accepted that the objectives and 
reasoning behind methods of end of life care should be explained to people 
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at a time when they were less emotional due to a family member’s death 
being imminent.  
 
The Sub-Committee NOTED the updates.    
 
  
 

54 URGENT BUSINESS  
 
There was no urgent business raised.  
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Chairman 
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  HEALTH OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
24 JUNE 2015 

  
 

Subject Heading: 
 
 

Nominations to Joint Health Overview and 
Scrutiny Committees 

CMT Lead: 
 

Andrew Blake-Herbert, Joint Managing 
Director, OneSource 

Report Author and contact details: 
 
 

Anthony Clements 
Tel: 01708 433605 
Anthony.clements@havering.gov.uk 

Policy context: 
 
 

To agree the Committee’s nominations to 
serve on the Outer North East London 
Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee and any pan-London Joint 
Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 

 
 

 

 

 

 
SUMMARY 

 
 
Havering has previously played a major role in the Outer North East London Joint 
Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee (ONEL JOSC) as well as in the pan-
London equivalent. The Committee is therefore asked to confirm its nominations to 
both Committees for the current municipal year.  
 
 

RECOMMENDATIONS  
 
 
 

1. That, in line with political proportionality rules, the Committee nominate 
three Group Members as its representatives on the Outer North East 
London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee for the 2015/16 
municipal year. 

 
2. That the Committee nominate the Chairman as its representative at any 

meetings of the pan-London Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee 
during the 2015/16 municipal year. 
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REPORT DETAIL 
 
 

There are a large number of proposed changes and other health service issues 
that affect a considerably wider area than Havering alone. Issues related to 
Queen’s Hospital for example impact not just on Havering residents but also those 
from Barking & Dagenham and Redbridge as well as parts of Essex. Mental health 
issues, under the remit of the North East London NHS Foundation Trust, impact on 
all these areas as well as Waltham Forest. 
 
As regards formal consultations, Members should note that it is a requirement 
(under the NHS Act 2006 and the Health and Social Care Act 2011) that all 
Councils that are likely to be effected by proposed changes to health services must 
form a Joint Health Overview and Scrutiny Committee in order to exercise their 
right to scrutinise these proposals.   
 
In light of these requirements, the boroughs of Barking & Dagenham, Havering, 
Redbridge and Waltham Forest as well as Essex County Council have formed a 
standing ONEL JOSC to deal with cross-border issues. Further details of the 
Committee’s work and copies of the reports etc. it has produced can be obtained 
from officers and are available on the Council’s website. It is suggested that the 
Committee agree, as in previous years, three representatives to sit on the ONEL 
JOSC, in line with proportionality rules. 
 
Some issues, such as changes to stroke and trauma services, impact across the 
whole of Greater London and all boroughs therefore need to be involved in the 
scrutiny of these areas. As such, arrangements have previously been in place for a 
pan-London JOSC to meet when such proposals are brought forward. Previous 
practice has been that the Chairman represents Havering at any pan-London 
JOSC meetings and the Committee is requested to agree this for the 2015/16 
municipal year. 
 
 

 
 
 

  IMPLICATIONS AND RISKS 
 
 
 
Financial implications and risks: 
 
There are none arising directly from the report. The work of the Committees 
mentioned is supported by existing staff resources and minor budgets within 
Democratic Services. With regard to the Joint OSC, the other four participating 
Councils make a financial contribution towards the support provided by Havering 
staff. 
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Legal implications and risks: 
 
None. 
 
Human Resources implications and risks: 
 
None. 
 
Equalities implications and risks: 
 
None although one outcome of effective health scrutiny will be to reduce health 
inequalities for Havering residents. 
 
 
 

BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 

 
None. 
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The number of patients whose outpatient appointment is 

cancelled by the hospital has been reducing since April 2014, with 

a particular reduction in multiple cancellations

• The number of cancelled appointments has reduced by 80% from >3,300 to just under 700

16/06/15 1

P
age 13

A
genda Item

 8



We have further improvements to make to ensure patients do not wait too 

long for their rearranged appointment, particularly for follow up 

appointments
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HEALTH OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY SUB-COMMITTEE 

WORK PLAN 2015-16 

 

24 June 2015 8 September 
2015 

12 January 
2016 

10 March 
2016 

Primary Care 
Strategy incl. 
Havering GP 
numbers and 
workforce 
issues 

St George’s 
Hospital 
(CCG) 

BHRUT 
improvement 
plan 

Primary Care 
Transformation 
Programme 
(CCG) 

Urgent 
care/weekend 
GP opening 

Planning for 
CTT and IRS 
service 
(NELFT) 

Breast cancer 
services 
(BHRUT) 

Care Act 
update 

Appointments 
Cancellation 
Topic Group 

Intermediate 
care (CCG) 

Public Health Harold Wood 
and Rainham 
(Orchard 
Village) clinics 

Joint 
Committee 
nominations 

Richmond 
Fellowship 
(mental health 
services 
provider) 

  

Committee’s 
future work 
programme 

Healthwatch 
Havering 

 Healthwatch 
Havering 

 

Proposed additional items to be scheduled: 

Better Care Fund  

Joint Strategic Needs Assessment 

Nuffield  Health Analysis – Complex Care 1,000 
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